
 

                                    

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS 

Board of County Canvassers 

August 8, 2022 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners, Steve Greene, and Brent Beck met on August 8, 2022, at 8:00 a.m. as the 

Board of County Canvassers. The meeting was opened to canvass the ballots from the August 2, 2022, Primary 

Election. Carla J. Waugh, Jewell County Clerk/Election Officer was also present. Steve Greene moved, and 

Brent Beck seconded to appoint Anna Porter to fill the vacancy on the Board of Canvassers. Motion passed. 

 

Carla J Waugh, County Election Officer reviewed the election night tabulation and the advance ballot count that 

was received after election night. Carla Waugh then reviewed the fifteen provisional ballots and the reason for 

being provisional. She then reviewed the Kansas Election Standards Chapter 3 that provides guidelines for each 

situation and whether the ballot should be counted. The Commissioners agreed that eleven provisional ballots 

should be counted and four deemed invalid for counting. The board opened and counted the eleven provisional 

ballots. The board tallied the votes and Carla Waugh recorded the votes in the official abstract. 

   

The canvassing was completed, and the board adjourned at 8:56 a.m. 

 

 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Anna Porter, Canvasser      Steve Greene, Canvasser  

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J. Waugh, Election Officer    Brent Beck, Canvasser  

 

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS  

August 8, 2022 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met August 8, 2022, at 8:57 a.m. Commissioners Steve Greene and Beck 

were present. Carla J. Waugh, County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

Shannon Meier, Ambulance Director, reviewed the billing and activity reports. Shannon requested an executive 

session to discuss confidential data relating to financial affairs. Steve Greene moved, and Brent Beck seconded 

to go into executive session for 5 minutes beginning at 9:02 a.m. with Shannon Meier present for the purpose to 

discuss confidential data relating to financial affairs. Motion passed. Regular session resumed at 9:07 a.m. with 

Brent Beck moving to write off $3,647.54 for the 2nd quarter of 2022 for EMS. Steve Greene seconded the 

motion. Motion passed. 

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed road maintenance. Commissioner’s Greene and Beck reported 

road concerns. Joel discussed a contract with the engineering firm.  

 

Don Jacobs, Sheriff, had a contract from CyberPath Services LLC for the inmate messaging service. He said he 

had Alex Pierce, County Attorney, review the contract. Brent Beck moved to approve the contract with 

CyberPath Services LLC for inmate messaging service. Steve Greene seconded the motion. Motion passed.  

 

Rex Boley, USD 107 Superintendent, provided an update for the school year with staff returning back on 

August 12th and classes beginning on August 17th. He also discussed maintenance projects.  

 

The minutes of August 1, 2022, meeting was approved.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.  

 

 



 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Keith Roe, Member      Steve Greene, Chairman 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J. Waugh, County Clerk    Brent Beck, Vice-Chairman 

 

 

 


